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August  09, 2022 


The Louisa County Board of Supervisors met in regular session at the Supervisors office. The meeting was called to order at 8:30 a.m. by Brad Quigley, Chairman. The following Board members were present: Chris Ball, Randy Griffin. Board members voting “AYE” unless otherwise noted. Present via Zoom or in person: Joellen Schantz, Tammy Hayes, Vicki Frank, Randy Schlutz, and Katie Hammond.
Pledge of Allegiance

Motion Ball, seconded by Griffin to approve the agenda for August 9, 2022

Motion Griffin, seconded by Ball to approve the minutes for August 2, 2022

The following meetings were attended. Quigley had an interview with a Minnesota College student that was doing research regarding the solar fields that have been installed in Iowa. Quigley also had an update concerning the upstairs Courthouse Windows, which are to begin installation in September, and the Boilers at the Complex should be late September or early October.

For Public Input, Sturgell stated that she had a property that Adam Parsons said a client was wanting to purchase the County held Tax Sale on.  The client was aware of the back taxes and willing to pay those in order to gain the property. Sturgell said that she was needing to know if the Board was in favor of selling the property to put it on next week’s agenda to set the Public Hearing. The Board agreed it would be good to get it back on the tax rolls, and for Sturgell to put on the next week’s agenda.

The following payroll changes were reviewed. Dustin Meeker, $24.44 to $24.54/hr, length of services increase. Laura Waldo-Semken, $42,911.442 to $44,198.785/yr, length of service increase. Kamdyn Hammond, $10/hr, new hire. Abigail Kemper, end of season. Grant Sywassink, end of season. Dakota Boline, end of season. Erin Hemphill, end of season. Griffin questioned Kamdyn Hammond, as being related to Katie Hammond and working at Conservation.  Sturgell explained that Katie Hammond had sent out an email to the Conservation Board members explaining that her regular summer rec helpers were all heading back to school, and that there was one week left uncovered. The Conservation Board members were fine with it.  Griffin stated he just wanted to make sure that with previous questions concerning family members working at the county that everything was fair.

The July Ambulance report for Morning Sun Ambulance was reviewed.

Adam Caudle, Veterans Affairs, gave his monthly update. Caudle also presented a 28E agreement with Muscatine County for the Sharing of Veteran Services Officer. Quigley asked if the County Attorney had reviewed the document? Caudle said, no he had not sent it to that office.  The Board said they would like the Co Attorney to review it before they signed it and to put it on for the next week’s meeting.

Adam Shutt, County Engineer, gave the weekly update for Secondary Roads. 

Motion Griffin, seconded Ball to approve a contract with Heuer Construction for Wapello Shop Paving- Phase 1 

Motion Ball, seconded Griffin to sign final voucher for contract BROSCHBP-CO58(61)—GA-58 which is bridge replacement on W66

Motion Ball, seconded by Griffin to approve plans and specifications for Project: FM-CO58(67)—55-58, replacement of Union 114 Bridge.

The Board then discussed the appeal letter that had been sent to them from Sam Willson concerning his removal from the Conservation Board.

Motion Griffin, seconded by Ball to set the Public Hearing for appeal of Sam Willson from being removed from the Conservation Board as August 25, 2022.

Sturgell said she would send out emails to see what time would work best for the involved parties.
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In the mail the Board had received a Thank You letter concerning the Coffin/Carpenter Cemetery.  Griffin said that the Card needed to be forwarded on to the Oakland Township, as they are the ones that mow and take care of the cemetery.

Roxanne Smith gave the monthly update for Public Health. Smith stated that DHS and Public Health Services in Iowa are becoming one department.  Smith has been involved in several meetings to facilitate those changes.
There being no further business to come before the Board, the meeting on motion adjourned at 9:40 a.m.
______________________________   
   _____________________________​​__
Sandi Sturgell, Louisa County Auditor
   Brad Quigley, Chairman of the Board
